
 

Funding available for the development of a community-based designated walkway with 
lights under Healthy South Dublin.  

 

Healthy South Dublin is seeking Expressions of Interest from sports clubs and community 
organisations in the South Dublin County administrative area for a designated walkway with 
lights to be developed and supported by the Healthy South Dublin Fund.  

Healthy Ireland Round 4 is running from 2023-2025 in which South Dublin have selected two 

outcome indicators to focus on over the three-year period. The outcomes selected are 

focused on chronic illness and community safety.  

Funding is provided through the Department of Health. The development of a community-

based designated walkway with lights would assist in addressing the two outcomes selected 

through providing a space to allow all community members the opportunity to engage in 

active healthy lifestyle behaviours in a safe and secure space.  

• There is a maximum level of funding of €25,000 available. 

• This is once off funding.  

 

Requirements for funding of the development 

• Public access 

• Be on club/organisation grounds that can be secured  

• Provide lighting during winter months. 

• No road access onto walking track  

• Development must be accessible (Wheelchairs, buggies etc.) 

• Must be able to accurately capture the number of people who use the walkway. 

• The development must be completed by December 2024 

Please note that emphasis will be placed on existing groups that have strong links with their 
local community and organisations.  

 



Target Groups 

• People with chronic illness  

• Older people aged 65 and older. 

• People living in disadvantaged areas. 

• General Population  

Expressions of Interest 

Expressions of Interests will be evaluated based on eligibility criteria. All EOI are subject to 
normal SDCC grant criteria. Please find the criteria attached.  

Completed Expression of Interest forms are to be submitted by e-mail only 
to:  healthysouthdublin@sdublincoco.ie  

IMPORTANT: 

If you are submitting an expression of interest, please state ‘community-based designated 
walkway’ in the email subject line. 

Closing date for receipt of expressions of interest is 5pm on Monday 6th November 2023.  
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